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Foster Parent Showcase:  

Meet the Goble-Recker Family 

Laura Goble and Rich Recker moved to this area from Oregon in 

2012 and have been foster parents with the agency for three years; 

however, the idea of foster parenting was not new to them, they 

were foster parents in Oregon as well.  They have always been 

strong advocates for children and were considering going through 

the certification process here when the opportunity to be kinship 

caregivers for two young children arose.  Once the kids were placed 

with them, they signed up for the first foster parent training series 

that was available—and here they are three years later!     

Caring for and supporting kids has been a shared value for Laura and 

Rich so foster parenting just seemed like a natural fit and something 

they could not avoid.  They knew they wanted to be parents at some 

point and their family experience showed them that there are MANY 

children who need love and to experience “family” without creating 

new babies. For them, it’s about “helping kids see the potential they 

have and to be a better version of themselves, and watching as they 

take a courageous step, no matter how big or small, toward being 

the person they want to become.”     

While fostering 

children is re-

warding, it has 

not come with-

out it’s chal-

lenges. Rich 

says that “no 

matter how 

well prepared 

you think you 

are, you are 

never com-

pletely ready.       
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Our Mission 
To assure that children at 

risk of abuse or neglect are 

protected and nurtured with-

in a family and with the sup-

port of our community. 
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Being humble enough to know you still have much to learn—and being open to it—is important to 

parenting and finding joy in it.”  All children in foster care have been exposed to some form of trauma. 

The very act of being put in foster care is traumatic for children, because it means the loss of their birth 

family and often friends, schoolmates, teachers, and everything that is familiar.   “Caring for kids who have 

experienced trauma will constantly test you and add stress to your relationship. It can, as we’ve learned, 

make a good relationship stronger.”    

 

When asked if there was anything they would like people to know about foster parenting, they responded 

with: “While cliché, the saying ‘it takes a village to raise a child’ is a truth in foster parenting.  Approaching 

parenting in an insulated manner – as if it is our job alone to raise our kids would be limiting at best, and 

dangerous at worst.  There are hundreds of people and organ-

izations who make up the community of support needed for 

the foster parenting process to be successful.  One important 

part of our role is recognizing the value of community and 

knitting together all of those influences to complement what 

we can do in the home.”  

 

Thank you Laura and Rich for sharing your experience with us 

and for opening your hearts and home to our children—it 

does take a village! 

 

Thanks Everyone  
for all 
your 
help! 


